
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Agenda Item No: 3a. 

Library Commission Meeting: 2/20/2024 

LIBRARY COMMISSION MINUTES 

Regular Meeting 
January 16,  2024 

1 )  Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m. by Vice Chair Shannon. 

2) Roll Call 

Present: Commissioners: Allaman, Moore, Pacheco, Shannon and Xu. 

Absent: Commissioner: Jonnalagadda and Laney. 

3) Approval of Minutes 

Commissioner Allaman moved to approve the October 17 ,  2023 Minutes as written. 
Commissioner Xu seconded. Motion carried. 

AYES:Commissioners: Allaman, Moore, Pacheco, Shannon and Xu. 
NOES: Commissioners: None. 
ABSENT: Commissioners: Jonnalagadda and Laney. 
ABSTAIN: Commissioners: None. 

4) Business from the Floor 

None. 



5) Reports and Presentations 

a. Library Director Thomas Gruneisen reported on the Monthly Statistics: 

• In the December 2023 report, circulation figures are further separated into 
check outs and renewals. Staff reported at our September meeting that 
circulation appeared to be down compared to the previous year, and so staff 
began to analyze what was causing this change. What staff discovered was 
that our check-outs were not down - they're remarkably steady at 196,551 
compared to 196 ,919 in the previous year. What has changed is in our 
renewals: since going fine free, the number of times that patrons have 
renewed their checked-out items is down very sharply. Staff are planning to 
assess the impact this has on our collection but have not collected negative 
feedback or noticed an increase in our holds queues. 

• In meetings throughout the previous year, we noted the trend of circulation 
very slightly declining while in-branch programs and services rebounded 
strongly from their lows during the pandemic. This year we've reached our 
"catch-up point" where we're seeing that post-pandemic recovery level off, 
resulting in more stable program attendance when compared to the year 
before. 

• Where we are seeing growth is in our circulation of eBooks, which is up 27% 
from the year before. We attribute this to growth in our eBook catalog and 
continuing growth in the City of Folsom. 

• One other trend that we expect to continue this year is to see a lower number 
of programs being offered, while at the same time seeing steady or increasing 
program attendance. That is because we have been evaluating, and are now 
discontinuing, programs that were once successful, but which have begun to 
underperform. This allows us to offer new programs that are more impactful 
to our residents. 

Library Director Thomas Gruneisen responded to comments and questions from the 
Library Commission. 

6) Old Business 

Discussion on revising Library Commission meeting dates for 2024 and direction to 
staff. The Commissioners recommended cancelling their July meeting for Summer 
Recess, as well as the November and December meetings for Winter Recess. 

7) New Business 



8) Library Director's Report 

Library Director Thomas Gruneisen reported on the following: 

• The Winter Reading Challenge is going on until the end of January. One 
participant from each age group will win a $50 gift card to a local book 
vendor of their choice. 

• Work on the new Children's play area is now complete! The new market 
is a terrific addition to our youth area and is very well used. 

• After years of effort, Folsom Public Library is now a distribution site for 
RydeFreeRT passes for students, which allow students in grades TK 
through 1 2  free access to RT's bus and light rail systems. These passes 
are available to all students in the RT service area, including 
homeschooled, charter, foster, and unhoused youth. Many thanks go to 
Elizabeth Maximo for her work on this project. 

• With help from the California Department of Public Health, we distributed 
COVID supplies to the public in time for the Thanksgiving and Christmas 
holidays. We passed out 2,080 Covid Self Tests during two one-week 
sessions around the holidays. 

• At the last Commission Meeting we discussed the possibility of sending 
text messages for Library Book reminders. Staff agreed with this 
recommendation, and began reaching out to vendors to see what was 
available. (1)  We reached out to Sacramento Public Library, and our 
current ILS system can send text messages, but those texts would be sent 
when the day's lists are created, which is generally between 3 and 5 am. 
Innovative Interfaces is working on an upgrade to that system, but it won't 
be available until the Spring. (2) We found one vendor called Patron Point 
that does support our system, but they have an annual platform fee of 
$10,000 plus an additional charge of 30 cents per text. (3) We spoke to 
Unique Management Services that handles our collection account and 
they also offer a new text messing service. Their system has a $540 
annual fee and charges around 3 cents a text. We will have a meeting 
with them at the end of the month and then review their contract. 

• Our successful STEM Program concluded its series, and in its place we've 
launched our spring Chess Club, with 1 7  kids participating in its first 
session. This program is a way for kids to meet up and play chess with 
other children, and was such a popular program last year that we 
extended it to 1 0  weeks instead of the original 6. 

• We are recruiting more volunteers, specifically more adult volunteers to 
help shelve material. We bought in 4 new volunteers earlier this month 
and we are hoping it helps with our budget and processing times. 

• Lindsay Melhus is our new Youth Services Librarian. Transition went 
smoothly and the families just love her. 

• The 5"Annual Lego Competition is February 20" through the 24". Voting 
and displays will be available to the public on Saturday the 24t. 



9) Commissioner Comments 

Commissioner Allaman commented that she wanted to thank Library Director 
Thomas Gruneisen for the thorough Director's Report and stated she really loves 
the monthly event calendar. She stated it was great to be back and happy new 
year. 

Commissioner Moore thanked Library Director Thomas Gruneisen for the update 
on the text messaging and is excited that it might be moving forward. 

Commissioner Xu did not have a comment, but asked the question regarding the 
California States deficit and if it would affect the City of Folsom. 

Commissioner Pacheco had no comment. 

Vice Chair Shannon has no comment. 

10) Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned at 6:32 p.m. 

Elizabeth Maximo 
Secretary to the Library Commission 


